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Possible GPS Interference from New Wireless Internet: According to an article in the Capitol newspaper, the government has approved construction of a new broadband network using airwaves (frequencies) next to those used for GPS. If the nationwide network is constructed by the LightSquared company, maritime, private and commercial air, military, police, etc., could experience interference, or worse, from the new network. GPS signals which are very low powered are already subject to radio frequency interference and other noise sources. Unfortunately, if the GPS signal is lost, we have no backup due to the recent shutdown of the Loran system. Loss of signal is certainly a safety issue for boating if it occurs at a critical time such as when returning to port at night or in a storm. LightSquared and the FCC feel the systems can coexist, but the FCC will not allow operation of the new system until further testing is complete and assurances are received that the new system will not interfere with GPS.

DSC/VHF Radio Brochures: NBF has drafted a brochure entitled "DSC today's SOS." The brochure explains the VHF/DSC radio to GPS interface and registration for the MMSI #. Given the numbers who have not made the GPS/VHF radio connection, we feel this is important. 

USACOE Mandatory PFD Tests: The Corps is conducting three years' tests on mandatory PFD wear on some of the Corps waterways to determine its effectiveness in reducing fatalities. If these tests show a reduction in fatalities, PFD wear could become mandatory on Corps waters.

Boating Safety Issues –USCG: In a recent NBF meeting with the Coast Guard, Mr. Hoedt, Chief of Boating Safety, spoke of key safety issues and how his department is working to reduce accidents and fatalities. These include: more/mandatory education certificates, Americas Waterway Watch, Public Awareness Campaigns, grants for On-Water Education Programs, Enhance Navigation Rules, BUI reduction, Enhance manufacturers requirements, and others. Mr. Hoedt also discussed W/B reauthorization, E15, and Small Vessel Security. 

USCG Search & Rescue: At the same meeting, Capt. McBride, Chief, Search and Rescue, focused on emergency communications, including the need to increase the percentage of VHF radios that are connected to GPS and registering to obtain MMSI numbers. Apparently 90% of VHF radios have not been connected to the GPS or registered for a MMSI. There was also discussion of the need to carry EPIRB or PLBs (Personal Locator Beacon) and the possibility that EPIRB carriage may become mandatory. New VHF hand-held radios are being developed and recommended that would satisfy PLB requirements that are proposed for three miles offshore.

Army Corps of Engineers Reform Act, S.573: Senator DeMint of SC introduced this bill that if passed would restructure funding for all Corps of Engineers projects. In essence, waterway development projects would become a block grant system where the Federal Government would transfer a lump sum to state governments, and state governments would be able to use the funds as they see fit for dredging, studies, or construction projects. If the bill passes, the Corps activities on waterway projects, like dredging, will be very different from today's operations.
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